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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 
November 26, 2012 

 

Members present: Selectmen – Al Dupell, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson; 

Road Foreman – Ralph Staib, Clerk – Kent Young. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m..  Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Brown Camp violation:  The Selectmen reviewed an Intent of Notice prepared by the Health Officer and 

presented to the Town Attorney to be served on the Estate of Herbert Brown, owner of the camp at 289 

West Jamaica Rd. for alleged health violations.  A public hearing has been warned for 7:30pm on 

December 10, 2012 at the Stratton Town Office. 
 

Road Crew Issues:  1) Ralph Staib has not yet found a Grader school for Chris Liller and Stuart Chapin 

to attend.  2) The outdoor security camera monitoring the Transfer Station is now operational.  3) Chris 

Liller will look into getting a fix for the garage door opening anomaly during a loss of power with a 

generator start.  4) The Selectmen reviewed and signed grant applications for two culverts located on the 

Stratton-Arlington Rd. at Willis Cemetery Rd. and at the Fire Tower Trail. 
 

Stratton Mountain Access Rd. Treetop repair:  The Clerk stated that Bill Nupp was informed of their 

decision to accept the $38,000.00 from Stratton Corp. for last year’s repairs to said road.  He will have an 

agreement drawn up for both parties to sign. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s minutes of November 12, 2012.  Larry Bills 

seconded – all concurred. 
 

Rescue Inc.:  The Selectmen reviewed a letter from Rescue Inc. asking them to consider appointing a 

person to the Board of Director of Rescue Inc..  The Selectmen declined to do so. 
 

Meeting Changes:  Al Dupell asked for a motion to hold a Budget Meeting on Monday, December 17, 

2012 at 7:30pm at the Town Office, and to cancel the Selectmen’s Meeting scheduled for December 24, 

2012.  Greg Marcucci so moved.  Chris Liller seconded – all concurred. 
 

Dog Warden:  The Selectmen reviewed a request from the Dog Warden for an increase of $5.00 / month 

for his cellphone service.  The Selectmen concurred. 
 

Green Up Coordinator:  The Selectmen agreed to have the Clerk ask if Mike Nowicki will be interested 

in being the Green Up Coordinator for Stratton this next year. 
 

Adjourn: Greg Marcucci motioned to adjourn at 8:10p.m..  Kevin Robinson seconded.  All were in favor 

and the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:  

David Kent Young 


